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DATES TO REMEMBER 

Wednesday 22nd May - 

VSSS Rehearsal 

Thursday 23rd May -  

Y3/4 Crazy Chemicals 

Friday 24th May - Whole 

School Assembly 3pm 

Monday 10th June - Kings 

Birthday Holiday 

Thursday 13th June - 

That’s Amore - Italian 

Monday 17th June - Y5/6 

Leadership Incursion 

Monday 17th June -  

Friday 28th June  

Y 3/4 Swimming 

Thursday 27th June - 

Parent/Teacher Interviews - 

SCHOOL FINISH 11AM 

Friday 28th June - Last Day 

of Term 2 -  

School Finished @ 2.25PM 

Keilor Heights Primary School acknowledges the Traditional Custodians of the land on 

which we meet and learn together, the Wurundjeri People of the Kulin Nation, and we  

recognise their enduring connection to the land, waters and culture. We pay our respects 

to their Elders past and present.  

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

Education Week Open day and STEM Afternoon  

A huge thank you to students, staff and families for their participation and involvement in 

our Open Day and STEM afternoon yesterday.  

It was fantastic to see lots of our families attend the first two sessions in our F-2 classrooms 

and joining in our Morning Circles and then some Literacy activities. We hope that this gives 

you a snapshot of what your children are doing during this time. We actively encourage 

parent participation, so if you would like to be a parent helper in the classroom, please 

speak to Melissa Papal or Sandra Robinson.  

The afternoon session was also very well attended and the students from Years 3-6 should 

be congratulated on the confidence they demonstrated while talking about their learning 

with students, teachers and families. I did learn quite a few new interesting facts about 

planets from the Year 5/6 students and was also impressed with the explanations the Year 

3/4 students were able to provide about the design of their ‘Marble Runs’ and why they 

needed to make some modifications. We are looking forward to what their future projects 

will be.   

Our day concluded with a brief presentation about our STEM program and why it is so  

important for our students to develop these crucial lifelong learning dispositions. Parents 

and students then worked their way through the ten different STEM activities prepared by 

our STEM teachers Delia DiSipio and Megan Clarke.  

Hopefully people remembered to use the QR code to go in the draw for our prize of 2 x 

family passes to the Science 

Museum in Bendigo.  

We will announce the  

winners this Friday.  

mailto:keilor.heights.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
http://www.kheights.vic.edu.au
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2024 CSEF Applications 

Camp, Sports & Excursions Fund (CSEF) application forms for the 

2024 school year are now available from the school office. 
If you are a parent/foster parent/guardian, and you hold a Health Care Card or Pension  

Concession Card (in your name) that is still valid  then you are eligible to apply.  

 

DON’T FORGET TO REAPPLY EACH YEAR - 

FORMS AT THE OFFICE 
 

2025 Enrolments 

2025 enrolments are now open. If you have a child beginning next year or know someone who does, please contact our 

office for a tour or enrolment pack. All enrolments are required by 26th July 2024. This helps us to begin our important  

planning for 2025. 

Mother’s Day/Special Person Stall  

Thank you to PFA and for all of the parents who were able to help out on the Mother’s Day/Special Person’s Day stall. We 

hope that families enjoyed a lovely day last Sunday taking time to show their appreciation for their special people in their 

lives.  

Year Two Cooking and Gardening 

This term our Year Two students are participating in our Cooking and Gardening program and over the last couple of weeks 

have been busy preparing garden beds, planting some Winter vegetables, including snow peas and harvesting our pumpkins 

and other vegetables to use in their cooking. So far, students have made a delicious vegetable stir fry and have pumpkin 

soup and pumpkin scones on the menu.  

Keilor Heights School Cook Book  

PFA have come up with a wonderful idea of creating our very own Cook Book, filled with special recipes from our families. 

We are hoping that families will contribute by sharing a favourite recipe and having children design the page to make it extra 

special. We would then have the books professionally printed and families can purchase the book. Please see flyer on page 8 

for specific details how you can have your recipe included.  

This is a fantastic idea and one which our students at school will also share the recipes they have made during their cooking 

sessions.  

Education Support Day 

A morning tea was held this morning to celebrate the positive contribution our ES staff make to enhance 

and support our school programs and daily running of the school. We had students read to each ES staff 

member a special, personalised speech and presented them with some handmade flowers.  

We thank you all!! 

Enjoy the sunshine. 

Victoria Graham 
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On Friday morning, 10th May Michelle from Rise Up provided a Mother’s Day/Special Person treat, in her words… 

It was a lovely start to the morning as we woke up our bodies and brains by engaging in a fun warm up game as a group. 

We then turned our attention inwards and towards our children we moved and breathed together during yoga postures, 

gentle stretches and relaxation. Lots of smiling and relaxed faces as we finished the session, feeling grateful for the time 

together.      

Big thanks to the families that attended this early morning session.  

Warm regards, 
 
Michelle 
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Moonee Valley in 2040: Shaping our Future 

Council is embarking on a refresh of the MV2040 Strategy and the development of a number of important plans, 
including a new Council Plan and Health Plan. 

 

The MV2040 Strategy is Council’s long-term plan for improving the health, vibrancy and resilience of our city over 
the next two decades. It has been prepared to shape the type of city and neighbourhoods we want to live in. The 
community vision in MV2040 provides Council with an anchor for guiding what it does and how resources are di-
rected. 

 

Much about our lifestyles has changed since the MV2040 strategy was developed. The pandemic challenged our 
health, wellbeing, resilience and sense of community. It caused many of us to reassess what we seek from our 
neighbourhoods and our communities. 

 

Council wants to hear from children to understand what type of community they want Moonee Valley to be in 
2040. Resetting the community vision will help us to set our priorities and focus our activities to ensure we are 
taking steps to help build a future that everyone is proud of. 

 

 To find out more head to https://yoursay.mvcc.vic.gov.au/shaping-our-future or scan the below QR code. 

 

Have your say today! 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fyoursay.mvcc.vic.gov.au%2Fshaping-our-future&data=05%7C02%7Ckeilor.heights.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7C4e0b96c9650c45808f4108dc7073aeae%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638508889367
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